
US producer prices fall more than 
anticipated
Producer prices fell -0.2% in December 
from the previous month, against initial 
estimates of a -0.1% drop. Markets 
showed little reaction to this release, 
certainly compared to yesterday’s 
hotter-than-expected CPI release which 
saw US equities abruptly fall from their 
record levels. 

Former Boston Fed President, Eric 
Rosengreen, said about the situation, 

“Markets overreacted to the CPI report. 
While above analysts expectation, monetary 
policy is not set to analyst expectations. 
Nothing in the report indicates anything 
other than a continued trend towards lower 
inflation.” Following this, the markets 
seemed to agree as they retraced some 
of their sharp moves, with the 10-year 
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yield easing back 5.5 bps overnight. The 
US dollar seemed reluctant to follow, 
with the NZD/USD starting today near 
the 0.6080 level, up marginally over the 
past 24 hours.

Another important CPI release hit the 
headlines overnight, with better news 
for local traders than their mid-Atlantic 
counterparts. UK inflation remained 
unchanged at 4.0% in January, beating 
market forecasts of 4.2%. Even though 
this still remains at double the BoE’s 2.0% 
target, the data reinforced expectations 
that the central bank will join the interest 
rate cutting brigade in the second half of 
this year. 

Fighting the good fight
Yesterday’s selected price indexes 
showed some positive signs of getting 
New Zealand’s inflation further under 
control. Food prices increased 4.0% on 
the year, its lowest level since November 
2021. Notably fruit and vegetables saw 
a -1.2% decrease on the year, which is 
good for all of us. The selected price 
indexes may also give you that extra 
bit of motivation to travel abroad, as 
international plane tickets were down 

-21.6% for the month of January and 
-31.5% for the year. However, our current 

inflation boogey man, non-tradables saw 
another increase, with both measures of 
rental prices being up. 

Our OCR track may be clearer after 
tomorrow’s speech by RBNZ Governor, 
Adrian Orr, at the New Zealand 
Economics Forum, about the changing 

drivers of inflation, and the shift from 
transitory to more stubborn underlying 
inflation. Mr Orr is likely to hold his cards 
close to his chest and not offer too many 
hints as to what the decision on monetary 
policy will be on the 28th of February. 
One bank has come a little out of left field 
forecasting two 25 bp hikes (February 
and April), on the back of employment 
data that has surprised to the upside 
since the last RBNZ meeting in November. 
However, most forecasters are sticking 
to their guns and are predicting cuts to 
come by mid-to-late this year, which 
seems to be a more sensible approach. 
Nonetheless the forthcoming battle with 
sticky non-tradable inflation is sure to be 
a tough one. 
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